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	The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Preston niblack, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
Proposed Intro. No. 479-A
Committee:   Governmental Operations


	Title:  To amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to requiring city contractors and subcontractors to post information concerning their employees' reporting of fraud, false claims, criminality or corruption and their whistleblower protection rights.

	Sponsors:  By Council Members Garodnick, Barron, Brewer, Chin, Dromm, Ferreras, Fidler, Gennaro, Gentile, Jackson, James, Koppell, Lander, Mark-Viverito, Mealy, Mendez, Palma, Rose, Seabrook, Vann, Williams, Nelson, Foster, Van Bramer, Halloran and Koo 



	Summary of Legislation:                Proposed Int. No. 479-A would require all city contractors and subcontractors with contracts valued in excess of $100,000 or more to post a notice containing information about: (1) how its employees can report to DOI allegations of fraud, false claims, criminality or corruption; and (2) the whistleblower protection rights afforded under the City FCA and the City’s Whistleblower Law for reporting to DOI information protected under these laws, including allegations of fraud, false claims, criminality, and corruption.  Such notice would be required to be placed in a prominent and accessible place on any site where work pursuant to a contract in excess of $100,000 is performed.  In addition, every city contract or subcontract valued in excess of $100,000 would be required to contain a provision detailing this notice posting requirement.   

	Effective Date:   This local law would take effect 120 days after its enactment into law.

	Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated:   N/A


	Fiscal Impact Statement:
Effective FY13
FY Succeeding

Effective FY14
Full Fiscal

Impact FY13
Revenues (+)
$0

$0

$0

Expenditures (-) 

$0

$0

$0

Net

$0

$0

$0



	Impact on Revenues:  There would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation.


	Impact on Expenditures:  There would be no impact on expenditures.


	Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:
  N/A


	Source of Information:
New York City Council Finance Division 
                                                

	Estimate Prepared By:   John Russell, Senior Legislative Financial Analyst

                                             Latonia Mckinney, Deputy Director



	History:     This legislation was introduced to the full Council on February 16, 2012 as Int. 479 and referred to the Committee on Contracts.  On March28, 2012, the Int. 479 was re-referred to the Committee on Governmental Operations.  The Committee held a hearing on April 16, 2012, an amendment was proposed and the legislation was laid over.  An amended version of the legislation, Proposed Intro. 479-A, will be considered by the Committee on May 31, 2012.



